

2017 MAR -8 The Board of Assessors met at 7:45 a.m. Mr. Laverty, Mr. Reardon and Mr. Millane were present.

The minutes of the previous session were read. On motion by Mr. Laverty, seconded by Mr. Reardon, passed unanimously, the minutes were accepted as read.

The following bills/vouchers were ordered paid:

Mass Chapter IAAO (dues)

dated 01/18/2017

The weekly list(s) of taxes exempted or abated was (were) signed: 01/13/2017, 01/20/2017 and 01/27/2017.

The Board signed the Assessors Warrant to Collector Motor Vehicle and Trailer Excise for the Seventh Commitment of 2016, in the amount of \$16,015.18.

The Board signed the Assessors Warrant to Collector Motor Vehicle and Trailer Excise for the First Commitment of 2017, in the amount of \$2,677,512.50.

The Board reviewed the "Requesting Abatements of Tax Bills" memo from Floyd Carman, Treasurer, regarding 2004 through 2016 motor vehicle excise bills.

The Board completed the Fiscal Year 2018 preliminary New Growth estimate to be sent to the Board of Selectmen.

On motion by Mr. Reardon, seconded by Mr. Laverty, passed unanimously, the Board came out of executive session at 9:20 a.m.

The Board voted to hold the next meeting on Wednesday, March 8, 2017, 2017, at 7:45 a.m.

On motion by Mr. Reardon, seconded by Mr. Millane, passed unanimously, the meeting adjourned at 9:45 a.m.

Martin B. Millane, Jr.

Secretary